
CHESS NOTES   05.06.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 1 were the visitors to S t.James 
School 6 th  form common room in Bargate, Grimsby for a 
veritable clash of the titans. Lincoln, champions f or the 
last 6 years were looking for seven in a row. Howev er, 
Grimsby had won all their first 4 matches against L outh and 
Scunthorpe whereas Lincoln, against the same oppone nts, 
were a point behind having drawn with Scunthorpe. S o with 
the home and away head to head fixtures remaining G rimsby 
had the upper hand needing 2 points from to two mat ches 
whereas Lincoln needed 3 so Lincoln needed at least  a draw 
from this match. 
 
On board 2 Lincoln captain David Coates was paired as black 
against Grimsby captain Nick Stead with the opening  
following the King’s Indian Defence 1. d4 Nf6 2. c4  g6 3. 
Nc3 Bg7 4. e4 d6 5. Nf3 0-0 6. Be2 e5 7. d5 Na6 8. Bg5 h6 
9. Bh4 g5 10. Bg3 Nxe4 and David looked to be sacri ficing 
his knight with 11. Nxe4 (see diagram) but won it b ack with 
11. ...f5 12. Nfd2 fxe4 13. Nxe4 (12. Ned2 f5 has t he same 
result). 
 
Play continued 13. ...Bf5 14. Bd3 g4 15. 0-0 h5 16.  f3 h4 
and now David’s pawns look very strong 17. Bf2 Bxe4  18. 
fxe4 Qg5 19. Qe1 h3 20. Be3 Qh5 21. Qg3 hxg2 22. Kx g2 Nb4 
23. Be2 Qh3+ 24. Qxh3 gxh3+ 25. Kg3 Nc2 26. Bg5 Nxa 1 27. 
Rxa1 winning the exchange for David and white resig ned a 
few moves later. 
 
Draws for yours truly and James Irwin were not enou gh as 
Grimsby won 3-2 on the night and were crowned champ ions 
with a game to spare. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 


